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Abstract:  

A recent study in Andhra Pradesh, India, concluded that achieving the 
poverty-related Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) by 2015 is possible.  
Nonetheless, a considerable proportion of households will be left behind. Who are 
these poor left behind? Are they chronically poor? This paper focuses on the Chronic 
Poverty Framework (CPF) which links childhood poverty with household poverty.  
Chronic poverty describes the condition of people who are poor for significant periods 
of their lives, who may pass their poverty onto their children, and for whom finding 
exit routes from poverty is difficult.  

Childhood poverty in Andhra Pradesh is currently being analyzed through the 
Young Lives study, a multi-country, longitudinal research effort based at the 
University of Oxford.  In India, the study is being implemented through the Centre for 
Economic and Social Studies, Hyderabad, and follows the lives of 2000 young 
people, from the time they are around six months old until they reach the age of 
fifteen. Children and their primary caregivers will be administered questionnaires 
every three to four years, encompassing a range of topics in relation to the children – 
their care, health, nutrition, schooling, labour, mental health, networks, and 
livelihoods. With the first round of interviews already completed (2002) and the 
second round scheduled for July 2006, this paper will draw on the child and caregiver 
questionnaires to discuss how the Chronic Poverty Framework sheds lights on child 
poverty in India.  
 
 
 
The Young Lives project is an international study of childhood poverty led by the University 
of Oxford.  It involves close collaboration of academic, government and NGO partners in the 
four case study countries, Ethiopia, India, Vietnam and Peru (Niños del Milenio), and with 
Save the Children UK.  
 
The Young Lives project is funded by the UK Department for International Development 
(DFID) for the benefit of developing countries. The views expressed here are not necessarily 
those of DFID. 
 


